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TRADE UNION

By Registered Post

13th December 2022

Mr. Flan Hassett,

Chief Executive Officer,

Xpert Professional,
Unit Z,
M7 Business Park,
Newhall,

Naas,

Co. Kildare.

W91 VY81

Dear Mr. Hassett,

It is disappointing that you have not responded to our correspondence of 21st and 22nd
November and 2nd December 2022.

Resulting from your decision not to engage, all matters will now be referred to the Workplace
Relations Commission. In addition, I will contact the Health & Safety Authorities due to lack
of heating/hot water, toilet facilities and drinking water.

I have made myself available to discuss all of the above and will continue to do so.

Yours sincerely,

Amanda Kane,

Divisional Organiser
Email: mkane(®mandate.ie
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